
 

 

 

ANMF NEWSFLASH 

Primary Health North 

Allambi Services Impacted 

Following the recent member meeting during which members, working across multiple services all operating 

out of the Allambi building, spoke about the lack of consultation following a memo dated Wednesday 16 April 

2025 announcing a relocation of staff to a building in Cimitiere Street.  

 

Despite the best efforts of Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation Tasmanian Branch (ANMF) members in 

trying to understand the context of the announcement, the Tasmanian Health Service (THS) has remained tight 

lipped and has not responded to any correspondence from our members.  

 

Members raised extremely pertinent questions around the suitability of the building proposed, from use of an 

open floor design in delivering confidential client services, storage of temperature sensitive equipment and 

drugs, to safety of staff and clients with the proposed building being in close proximity of nightclubs among 

some of the concerns raised.  

 

The ANMF is disappointed the THS has failed to engage in meaningful consultation as is provided to members 

under the Tasmanian Nurses and Midwives State Award and has therefore written to the director of nursing 

requesting a detailed Change Proposal document be provided immediately.   

 

A copy of the letter sent to the director of nursing can be viewed here. 

 

The ANMF Tasmanian Branch is 8000 plus members strong! Supporting nurses, midwives, and care 

workers as the only union in Tasmania employing nurses, midwives and care workers to represent 

https://anmftas.org.au/pdf/20250522ANMFLetterProposedRelocationSiteforStaffWorkinginAllambi.pdf


 

 

 

members. This is why our Organisers and Member Support Team are uniquely positioned to understand 

your experiences, represent you in your workplace, and offer industrial advice that’s relevant to you. 

Authorised by Phoebe Mansell, ANMF Tasmanian Acting Branch Secretary 

23 May 2025 


